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June 23, 2014 
 
 

Mr. John Henry 
No. 5 Candy Drive 
Williamsville 
 

 

Dear Mr. Henry, 
 
Re:  Request for Access to Official Document(s) – Freedom of Information Act, 

1999 
 

Reference is made to your Request/Application dated June 09, 2014, for access to 
official documents pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act, 1999. Specifically, you 
requested:   
 

1. Copies of all recommendations made to the D.P.A. in the Public Service 
Commission for Acting Appointment/Permanent Appointment to the post of 
Chief Immigration Officer between June 2012 and 7th June 2014. 
 

2. To view the relevant file. 
 

In this regard, please find attached, copies of memoranda addressed to the Director of 
Personnel Administration, dated October 25, 2012; November 9, 2012; November 20, 
2012; November 29, 2012; and June 3, 2013 and October 17, 2013, recommending 
acting appointments to the office of Chief Immigration Officer, Immigration Division.  
 
Between June 2012 and June 7, 2014, no recommendation was made to the Director of 
Personnel Administration for the filling of the office of Chief Immigration Officer.  With 
regard to your request to view the relevant file, please contact the Designated Freedom 
of Information Officer,   General  Administration,  Ministry  of  National  Security,  at  
telephone number 624-8695, to make the necessary arrangements. 
 
Please note that the Act, in Sections 38A (1) and 39, provide, respectively, for a person 
aggrieved by the refusal of a public authority to grant access to an official document, to 
within twenty-one (21) days of receiving such notice, lodge a complaint with the 
Ombudsman, and for a person aggrieved by the decision of a public authority under this 
Act, to apply to the High Court for judicial review of the decision. 
 

 
Yours respectfully, 
 
 

Permanent Secretary 
Ministry of National Security 


